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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, October 7th, 2010 for a Regular Called meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (not present), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks (not present). Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:03 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for September 23rd, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the BOE would be running two boards; she also informed the board that the BOE would be picking 109 appeals for now.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board of several schedule changes in WinGap to be brought to the board that had been made in the office.

Mrs. Duncan explained to the board that the field staff, (consisting of Gary, Brad, and Tony) is currently working on the mobile home digest that is due in November. Mrs. Duncan also told the board that Missy has made the transition to personal property and Linda was getting things ready for the BOE.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that there are 985 deed changes that occurred for the 2010 digest she said that Greg Reese has been merging those with the 2009 temporary collection order in order to produce a 2010 temporary collection order per the county attorney’s requests. This is a very time consuming process, the previous methods in which they were done were incorrect.

The chair explained that the county attorney had come to the BOA meeting to discuss the temporary collection order and that is why there was no shared stakeholder’s meeting this year as there was for the previous collection order.

Public Communication

Mrs. Duncan explained that Frankie Gray would take over the organizing and scheduling for the BOE after January 1st, until then the BOE secretary is doing that.

Mrs. Duncan reminded the board that our office is on the schedule for the BOC meeting Tuesday 12th, for mapping and additional days for GMASS originally supported by the consent order.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Mr. Nagele submitted a letter to the board.

Mr. Batista made a public comment to the board regarding old sales qualification codes. The board explained that these were old, historic codes to a different computer mass appraisal system (CAMA) that is no longer used nor effecting the current evaluations.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular called meeting at 10:30 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 3-0 consent (Mr. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

The next regular scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday October 21st at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

